
Quantico Orienteering Club 
Annual Meeting Minutes 

May 21, 2023 

Maryland VP for Events, Craig Shelden, acting in President Don Fish’s absence,  called to order the 
annual membership meeting of the Quantico Orienteering Club at 11:30 am on May 21, 2023 at Jug 
Bay Wetlands Sanctuary, River Farm, 1361 Wrighton Road, Bristol, MD.  

I. Roll call  
Craig Shelden, by observation of the assembled members declared a quorum was present.  

II. Nominating Committee Report  
a)  Craig noted that elected officers Karla Hulett and Bill Wright will be stepping down as Treasurer 

and Virginia Vice-President of Permits, respectively. Appointed member Dasa Merkova will be 
stepping down as Publicity Director. He then called on Immediate Past President Jody Landers, 
Chair of the Nominating Committee to give the report of the Nominating Committee. 

b) Jody reported on the slate of nominees for elected officers and recommendations for 
appointed officers as outlined in the Report of the QOC Nominating Committee 2023. 

 
III. Election of Officers  

Craig Shelden, asked for nominations from the floor (assembly grounds). None were offered, so 
he asked for a Motion to Close the Nominations. Motion was made, seconded, and carried 
unanimously by voice vote.  
Next, it was moved and seconded that the slate of elected officers presented by the 
Nominating Committee be elected. Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.  

IV. Proposed Bylaw Amendment  
The second order of business pertained to the Amendments to the QOC ByLaws, which Craig 
asked Jody Landers to present.  Following Jody’s presentation and explanation of Proposed 
Amendments to the QOC Bylaws’ (attached), Craig asked for a motion to approve the 
amendments. 
The motion was made, seconded, and carried unanimously by voice vote.  

V. Adjournment  
There being no further business to present to the membership for action, Craig Shelden, asked 
for a motion to adjourn the Annual Membership Meeting, the motion was made and seconded 
and the meeting was adjourned at 11:40 am.  

Minutes submitted by: Beàtri Bennett, Secretary 

Note: 
Later in the afternoon following the completion of the courses:  Heidi Onkst presented appreciation 
certificates for awesome Board service to Karla Hulett (2017 – 2023), Bill Wright (2018 – 2023), and 
Dasa Merkova (2019 – 2023). Harry Jones received a special recognition award as Volunteer of the 
Year.  In addition all of the Course Setters and Event Directors for the previous season were recognized 
and presented with a gift of appreciation (deck of cards with QOC imprint) 
 



 

 
 



 


